
From: CBS CLB Old Comrades Branch 2 <cbsclboldcomrades@gmail.com> 
Sent: Monday, November 9, 2020 11:08 PM 
To: Planning 
Cc:  
Subject: (EXT) Project 4329 Trans Canada Highway; and Environmental Assessment Black Diamond 

Quarry 
Attachments: 201109-5A - Environmental Assessment Foxtrap Access Road Quarry - Black Diamond 

Construction.pdf, 201109-1A Application - 4329 Trans Canada Highway  City of St Johns.pdf, 
201109-1B Pic - Application - 4329 Trans Canada Highway  City of St Johns.pdf 

  
City of St. John’s Planning Department, 
 
Earlier this evening we were made aware of a number of quarry proposals (four) in the vicinity of the TCH and the 
Foxtrap Access Road that are being reviewed for approval by the City of St. John’s.  In fact, the deadline for input into 
application 4329 Trans Canada Highway is scheduled for tomorrow morning (November 10, 2020) at 9:30am, and that 
the council decision date is set for November 23, 2020. 
 
The proposal of most concern to us (CBS CLB Old Comrades Branch 2) is the proposal described in the attached 
Environmental Assessment submitted by Black Diamond Quarry.  Even though our property and our access road are 
included in this assessment, we have NEVER been notified by anyone or any organization listed in the permit agencies 
table on page 22 of the EA document. 
 
We find it odd that our locked gated roadway that we built and have maintained for many years is being assumed to be 
consumed by this project.  We have operated a wilderness camp on the north side of Scout Pond and the eastern side of 
Trout Pond since the very early 1990’s, and we occupy an area of some seven hectares.  There is also a Scout camp 
facility adjacent to our property. 
 
At this late hour we have not had the reasonable opportunity to develop a proper input to your review process.  While 
we are aware that the review of application 4329 Trans Canada Highway (see attached documents) is tomorrow 
morning, we are not aware if a date has been set for the Black Diamond proposal noted in the attached environmental 
assessment document. 
 
Please advise what our next step options are regarding these quarry proposals. 
 
Best regards, 
 
Ralph Fagan - Treasurer 
CBS CLB Old Comrades Branch 2 

 
 
CC:         Executive Committee – CBS CLB Old Comrades Branch 2 
                Scouts – 1st Cowan Heights Unit 
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November 12, 2020                                                                                                    Files: 122-03 
 
 
Ms. Lindsay Lyghtle Brushett, MCIP    Via e-mail to: llyghtlebrushett@stjohns.ca 
Supervisor – Planning & Development 
Department of Planning, Engineering, & Regulatory Services 
City of St. John’s  P. O. Box 908 
St. John’s, NL  A1C 5M2 
 
Dear Ms. Lyghtle Brushett: 

 
REFERRAL – CITY OF ST. JOHN’S - DISCRETIONARY USE APPLICATION (PROPOSED 

QUARRY) - 4329 TRANS CANADA HIGHWAY 
 
In response to your letter of October 28, 2020, regarding the above-noted proposed 1.81-
hectare quarry near Pasture Land Road, the City of Mount Pearl thanks you for the opportunity 
to provide commentary. 
 
The referral was discussed at the City of Mount Pearl Community Development Committee 
meeting of November 9, 2020.  
 
The City of Mount Pearl has no general objections to the proposed quarry as it is proposed to 
be located approximately 15.5 kilometres from the City of Mount Pearl boundary. If approved 
the quarry should be conditioned to operate as per all applicable regulations of the Department 
of Natural Resources – Mineral Lands Division and Occupational Health and Safety 
requirements.      
 
The City of Mount Pearl thanks the City of St. John’s for the opportunity to participate in the 
public consultation referral process.  Please contact me at 709-748-1023 or by e-mail at 
chowell@mountpearl.ca if you require anything further. 
 
Kindest regards, 
 

 
 
Catherine Howell 
Manager of Development and Planning 

 
cc Jason Collins, Director of Community Development 
 Mona Lewis, Deputy City Clerk 
 



 

 
 

Promoting sound environmental values through  
community participation and education 
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 Kelligrews Ecological 
 Enhancement Program (KEEP) 
 
 P.O. Box 17173, Kelligrews 
 Conception Bay South, Newfoundland and Labrador 
 A1X 3H1 
 Email: kelligrewseep@yahoo.ca 

phone: 834-4915 
 Website: http//www.envision.ca/webs/keep/ 

 
 
Honourable Derrick Bennett 
Minster of Environment, Climate Change and Municipalities 
Department of Environment, Climate Change and Municipalities 
P.O. Box 8700 
St. John's, NL 
A1B 4J6        November 10, 2020  
   

RE: Undertaking Registered Foxtrap Pasture Land Road Quarry 
registration 2103. 

Dear Minister Bennett: 

The Kelligrews Ecological Enhancement Program (KEEP) has reviewed the 
proposal to develop a 1.81-hectare sand and rock quarry on Pasture Land 
Road registered Foxtrap Pasture Land Quarry registration 2103 submitted 
by the proponent C.W Parsons Limited. Minister Bennett, as a volunteer 
group we ask that you do not approve this quarry application or any others 
in this area for the near future.   This will give your staff the necessary time 
to consult with other government departments, review the antiquated 
Quarry legislation, undertake an extensive review of old, new and existing 
quarries in the Northeast Avalon. 

The next time you return to your district and return to the Avalon Peninsula 
you will notice that east of Butterpot Park are many, many quarries, some 
new, many in existence for many years.   If you, at some point in time, visit 
the Town of Conception Bay South and return to St. John’s via the Manuels 
Access Road you will see land stripped of all vegetation, trees that remain, 
being choked by tailings and other debris.   All entry points to St. John’s 
have this same visual scene.  The vistas are alarming. 



 

  
 Promoting sound environmental values through community participation 
and education 

KEEP is very concerned about the number of quarries either proposed or 
approved for the area, which includes Incinerator Road, both sides of the 
Foxtrap Access Road at the interchange and Pasture Land Road.  
 
KEEP has written letters to your Department, over many years, raising our 
concerns. In the last year the Dog Hills Quarry, reg. 2034, of 29.8 hectares 
was approved and the same company applied for another 14.7 hectares 
(Reg. 2083) in the same area. This is in the same area as the current 
proposed 1.81-hectare sand and rock quarry on Pasture Land Road (reg. 
2103).  All of the area is zoned Forestry. In addition, a recent ad in The 
Telegram refers to an application to the City of St. John’s for a 25 hectare 
quarry off the Foxtrap Access Rd.  
 
If one puts these together with the existing quarries, it is clear to see that 
the whole area is being stripped. Habitat is being lost and all our rivers 
are threatened as the headwaters for all the watersheds in CBS are on 
the north side of the TCH. 
 
There are numerous environmental issues; the result of clear cutting or 
bulldozing so much forested land in the confined area described in this 
letter. 
 
Clear cutting has been studied extensively, the result being a major 
contributor to carbon emissions worldwide.   The secondary stripping of all 
other vegetation adds to the carbon issue. The carbon sinks disappear and 
nothing is done to replace them.  Or even mitigate the damages. 
 
Flooding downstream from these quarries is a very real concern with the 
expected increase in heavy rain and snow melt as our climate warms. 
 
Animals are being forced out of their natural habitat and have become a 
major safety concern for motorists. Recreational users are being forced out 
of areas they have used for a long time.   The government does not appear 
to have considered conflicting uses when approving these quarries. 
 
Quarries receive very long leases, one, five and twenty years, and leases 
are extended without much investigation and in some cases even sold to 
others so once established, the area can remain stripped for more than 20 
years. Even when the proponent states they will rehabilitate the area, the 



 

  
 Promoting sound environmental values through community participation 
and education 

majority do not do anything at all. There has been little to no enforcement 
to ensure that rehabilitation is completed.  

There has been no effort taken to study the short and long term cumulative 
impacts of all these quarries in an area that was/is forested and was/is a 
habitat for diverse flora and fauna.  

 
As you can see, we have a number of concerns related to extensive 
quarrying in the area and, as such, are opposed to the approval of the 
proposed project, registration 2103. We would appreciate your earliest and 
written response to this issue. We would, of course, be willing to meet with 
you and your staff at any time. 
 
Respectfully yours; 
 
Karen Morris 
Kelligrews Ecological Enhancement Program 

 

 





























; CityClerk
Cc: Maureen Harvey; Shanna Fitzgerald; Andrea Roberts; Ann-Marie Cashin; Ashley Murray; Dave Wadden; Jason

Sinyard; Karen Chafe; Ken O"Brien; Lindsay Lyghtle Brushett; Planning
Subject: RE: (EXT) Application - 4329 Trans Canada Highway
Date: Thursday, November 5, 2020 11:41:10 AM

Good Morning:
 
We thank you for your feedback and advise that all submissions will be presented to
Council for consideration prior to a final decision being reached on this application.
 
 
 
Elaine Henley
 
Elaine Henley
City Clerk
t. 576-8202
c. 691-0451
 
From:  
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 9:31 AM
To: CityClerk <cityclerk@stjohns.ca>
Subject: (EXT) Application - 4329 Trans Canada Highway
 
I'm concerned about this discretionary use application which proposes that 1.81 hectares of Crown Land
be "used for quarrying Borrow Material, Gravel, Rock, Sand, Stockpiled Material and Aggregate, which
involves drilling, blasting and crushing".
 
The aerial view provided does not give a clear indication of the location of this piece of land; however,
from the application title, I assume that it is within view of the Trans Canada Highway.  As such, it will be
an eye-sore for passing traffic, both tourist and local alike.
 
My main concern is environmental.  Currently, the parcel of land is treed and near at least two bodies of
water.  Those trees will be destroyed and potential runoff from operations will enter at least one, possibly
more, waterways.  How will the trees be used?  Is there a plan in place to restore the location to its
natural state after cessation of operations?  How long will operations be carried out?
 
Does the operator currently run a similar quarry or quarries elsewhere?  What feedback has been
obtained regarding that operation - any negative impacts on residents, wildlife, or habitat due to increased
heavy traffic, drilling, blasting and crushing operations?  Has that site been replanted to restore it to its
natural state?  Or has it just been left as a blight on the landscape?
 
I think that these, and similar or related, issues should be addressed before new land is approved for the
proposed use, and I recommend that no new operations be permitted unless and until all former sites are
restored.  I recommend this not just for this particular proposal, but for all similar proposals regarding
destructive land use.
 
Thank you,
 



From: CityClerk 
Sent: Monday, December 7, 2020 11:36 AM 
To: , CityClerk 
Cc: CouncilGroup, Andrea Roberts, Ann-Marie Cashin, Ashley Murray, Dave Wadden, Jason 

Sinyard, Karen Chafe, Ken O'Brien, Lindsay Lyghtle Brushett, Planning 
Subject: RE: (EXT) 4329 Trans Canada Highway 
  

Good Morning: 
 
Your comments have been referred to Council directly via this email. 
 
 
 
Elaine Henley 

 
Elaine Henley 
City Clerk 
t. 576-8202 
c. 691-0451 
 
From:   
Sent: Sunday, December 6, 2020 11:45 PM 
To: CityClerk <cityclerk@stjohns.ca> 
Subject: Re: (EXT) 4329 Trans Canada Highway 
 
Ms Henley: 
 
I was advised late Friday, December 4, that a response had been sent with respect to the above. While I did provide 
commentary that was presented to Council, I was never provided any information or followup by the City.  
 
What I did understand was that any decision was deferred until various City departments could provide additional 
clarification and information. To the best of my knowledge no date was published for this to move forward, however I 
may have missed any public notice to do so. 
 
As I noted in my original submission, I am a Scouter, but I am also a member of the 1st Cowan Heights Scout Group and 
as such had input into the submission by the legal firm of Robert Regular Law on our behalf.  
 
I was advised of a letter that was issued by the City at 3:24pm on Friday past. That letter outlined several steps to be 
taken in order to address our concerns. These involved several that needed to go through various Government of NL 
departments. The letter further noted that the decision on this project was going back to Council on Monday December 
7. 
 
Effectively this is saying, or implying, that on December 7 this will be approved by City Council. To get this response on 
Friday December 4 with the meeting being held on December 7, and having to get through Government channels and 
discussions, for Monday is not possible.  
 

My response to this letter would be one of being issued too late in order for us to take any reasonable action. Obviously 
it’s being pushed through. From discussions today I understand that the contractor’s equipment is already mobilized to 
the site, although I have not confirmed that as I was unable to visit the area.  That I find unacceptable. I request that 
Council again defer until the new year to give the affected parties adequate time for a response, after having consulted 
with Government.  



 
Further I request that this email be sent to all City Councillors, upon receipt by you, for them to review prior to the 
meeting and that it be tabled at the Council meeting.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 

On Nov 5, 2020, at 11:52 AM, CityClerk <cityclerk@stjohns.ca> wrote: 

 

Good Afternoon: 

 

We thank you for your feedback and advise that all submissions shall be presented to Council for 
consideration prior to a final decision being reached on this application. 

 

 

 

Elaine Henley 

 

Elaine Henley 

City Clerk 

t. 576-8202 

c. 691-0451 

 

-----Original Message----- 

From:  

Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 11:32 AM 

To: CityClerk <cityclerk@stjohns.ca> 

Subject: (EXT) 4329 Trans Canada Highway 

 

Good morning: 

 

I am a member of Scouts Canada, which has several Scouting interests that operate in and around the 
Foxtrap Pastureland Road, and have been for a significant period of time. I also note there are other 
organizations, such as the CLB, and cabin owners in the area. Hopefully those other interested parties 
are aware and presenting commentary. 

 

To say I’m not happy about this situation is a likely understatement. This will be the third such operation 
of this type operating from the same general location. And you are looking to, or have already approved, 
a similar operation on the north side of the TCH in close proximity. I was not aware of the first approval 
and only found out about the second location at close of receipt of comments by those affected. 
Apparently that too passed. It is very likely the general Scouting community was also unaware. 



 

It is interesting to note that the land being occupied has already been cleared for operations so I guess 
any such comments to the contrary are in reality already too late. These clearings were thought to be 
sanctioned logging operations for environmental purposes, but alas proved to be something totally 
different. A question to be answered is how can land be cleared prior to any approval of operations by 
the City? 

 

Scouting uses numerous locations in the area to conduct activities including, but not limited to, camping 
and hiking, with youth ranging in age from 5-18. Our access to nature based activities unencumbered by 
urban sprawl is important to Youth and Scouters alike. It gives youth the ability to learn more about our 
environment, nature and wildlife with more hands on involvement, leaving No Trace, and developing 
such skills as survival, leadership and teamwork, providing for well rounding personal growth and future 
leadership in our business and communities. 

 

Given this use of the area, also leads to questions related to safety, given increased heavy equipment 
operations, blasting and noise pollution. How are these being addressed and in future? 

 

There are a lot more “remote” areas where these operations can occur. I know economics plays a 
significant role in locations chosen, but why are such operations, unless grandfathered due to City 
expansion, allowed to commence/operate within City boundaries? I think this is inappropriate. 

 

Some may say precedent has been set with the allowing of the prior operations, however consideration 
needs to be given to the excessive concentration in this area. 

 

I thank you for your consideration. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

 

Sent from my iPhone 

 

Disclaimer: This email may contain confidential and/or privileged information intended only for the 
individual(s) addressed in the message. If you are not the intended recipient, any other distribution, 
copying, or disclosure is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify me 
immediately by return email and delete the original message. 

 

Any correspondence with employees, agents, or elected officials of the City of St. John’s may be subject 
to disclosure under the provisions of the Access to Information and Protection of Privacy Act, 2015, 
S.N.L. 2015, c.A-1.2. 


